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12th July 2024 

 
 

Annual Reports and Teaching Staff for 2024-2025 

 

Dear parents/carers, 

 

I hope that you and your family are well and I would like to thank you for all of the support that you have given to 

me and my staff over the past year.  

 

Annual Reports 

Accompanying this letter is your child’s annual report. If you would like to discuss any aspects of the report, 

please speak to your child’s class teacher, or contact the office to make an appointment to meet their teacher.  
 

Meet the Teacher Morning 

On Monday morning (15th July) we have planned a Meet the Teacher session for each class from 9:30-11:00am so 

that the children can meet and get to know their new teacher. This should help your child to feel more confident 

and prepared for their next school year.  

 

Teaching Staff for 2024-2025  

I am sad to have to let you know that two members of staff will be leaving us at the end of this term.  

 

Ms Garcia, our Year 2 teacher and MFL/Spanish subject leader, will be leaving us to move back to Spain. She is 

very sad to be leaving the school, but this is a wonderful opportunity for her and her family and we wish her every 

success in the future.  Since joining the school, she has become a very highly-regarded and valued member of the 

teaching team, as well as a fantastic teacher for our Year 2 class. She has worked hard to develop and embed our 

new curriculum for Spanish and to support teachers in delivering it. I would like to thank her for the excellent 

work that she has done to support the whole school and to say that she will be very much missed. 

 

Ms Waiyaki, who teaches our Reception class for three days a week, will be leaving us to support her son who will 

be starting school in September. She has been a wonderful Reception teacher and has given a great deal of 

support to Mrs Sorbello-Bali and Ms Ishaque, as well as to the rest of the Reception class team. We wish her every 

happiness in the future. 

 

I would like to thank them both for their hard work and for all that they have done to support the children in their 

classes and across the school. I’m sure that you will want to join me in wishing them much-deserved happiness 

and every success for the future.  

 

Mr Fansler isn’t leaving us quite yet, but is changing his role. From September to December, he will be working in 

the school for two days a week, covering subject leadership time and delivering interventions. He will also be on-

call to cover any teacher absences. Mr Fansler will continue to be our science subject leader. 

 

We will therefore have three new members of teaching staff joining the St Augustine’s team in September and I 

am pleased to inform you that our recruitment process has been successful and we have appointed three 

experienced teachers to fill these posts.   



 

Ms Jolley will be joining us in September to teach Year 1. She has taught across all primary year groups, both in 

the UK and abroad, and is very excited about joining our school. I know that she will be a welcome addition to our 

Key Stage 1 team. 

 

Mr McGowan will be replacing Ms Garcia as our Year 2 teacher. He is also a very experienced teacher and is 

currently teaching in Year 4. He is very much looking forward to joining us in September and moving into KS1. 

 

Ms Bruton will be replacing Ms Waiyaki as our Reception teacher for three days a week. She is an experienced 

Reception teacher and has already met our current Reception class when she came in to teach them a couple of 

weeks ago. We are delighted that she will be joining our staff team. 

 

Finally, I am very excited to announce that Ms Saleh, who is currently working as an LSA in Year 6, has chosen to 

complete her teacher training course with us next year. She will be working alongside Ms Toussaint in Year 3 and 

will be training to become a qualified teacher with us next year. 
 

I know that they will all make a significant contribution to the school.  

 

Teaching Staff for 2024-2025  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I hope that you have a lovely summer and look forward to welcoming your children back on Wednesday 4th 

September.  

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

Ruth Vince, Head of Primary 

 

 

Class Teacher 

Head of Primary Miss Vince 

Assistant Heads Ms Bettoni  

Mrs Cunnington (maternity leave) 

Nursery Mrs George 

Reception Ms Ishaque and Ms Bruton  

Mrs Sorbello-Bali (maternity leave) 

Year 1 Ms Jolley 

Year 2 Mr McGowan 

Year 3 Ms Toussaint and Ms Saleh 

Year 4 Ms Ludolf 

Year 5 Ms Adams 

Year 6 Mr Rasem 


